THE CANADIAN CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

BOARD OF TRADE BUILDING

MONTREAL

April 12th, 1933.

Serial Letter to the Members of the National Committee on

Economy in Public Finance

Dear Sir:
Attached you will please find a self-explanatory

communication which has been addressed to our member Boards and Chambers. This document has been based on the responses which our President has had these last two weeks from our Vice-Presidents and Directors and members of our National Committee on Public Economy, right across the country, and is also in accord with the findings of our Halifax and several of our preceding Conventions.

will you be good enough to use your influence locally to see that the Board of Trade in your city actively gets behind this undertaking which our President and Executive want to see worked out on a national scale. Immediacy and a well attended representative meeting of the members of the local Board or Chamber are, we believe, two essentials in making effective this work, and we are counting on your co-operation in assisting at this time.

As you know from earlier correspondence, the Prime Minister has given his blessing to our work in connection with national economy and we want now so to focus business opinion that the Government will be assured that the public are requiring a cutting down of Federal expenditure.

Yours very truly,

www.e.elarkz

P.S. The letter addressed to the Finance Minister under date of March 2nd is not enclosed as this went forward to you on March 10th.

C:W Encls. 2.